#### TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067



TERM 1 NO. 7 17th March 2015



Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244

tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/

Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

#### **News from the Principal's Desk**

Hi everyone.

Last week was a busy one at our school. It was great to see all of our children renew friendships with other cluster students at the Aquamoves Day last Friday. As always, all of the kids behaved exceptionally, especially the older students who showed a lot of leadership and responsibility helping the little ones on the day. Well done kids.

In this rather <u>large</u> edition of the newsletter, there is some important information regarding some events which are taking place over the next couple of weeks. It certainly is a busy time at our school. The Athletic Sports are on next Monday and we are busily finalising things for this day. Permission forms will go home this week and these need to be returned before the end of the week. <u>We are in desperate need of some helpers soplease contact the school if you can help.</u> Before the holidays, we also have the Bravehearts Personal Safety and Responsible Pet Programs taking place at school.

School Photos will be held on Thursday, so all payments and envelopes will need to be in at school by this day so that a smooth process can occur. The photos will be taken after lunch. All families should receive Easter Raffle tickets attached to this newsletter and it would be great if you could sell these as all proceeds go to the Royal Children's Hospital Appeal. We would appreciate any Easter Egg donations for our Easter Hampers as well, which will be drawn on the last day of the term.

Over the next few weeks, we plan to do some work in the school toilets. There is some information provided again in this edition of the newsletter and if you can assist in anyway please let us know. We will be having a working bee on Saturday 28th March as well to prepare for this work for the school holidays and as they say – many hands make light work!

Finally, Mrs Haberfield will be taking Long Service Leave for 5 weeks and we look forward to Brittney Pell joining our staff during this time. Ms Pell is young and enthusiastic and I know the students in the grade will have an enjoyable start to Term 2. Karen will be at the school tomorrow until Thursday to attend to any matters that arise. I look forward to catching up with some parents throughout the week.

David Brodie (Teaching Principal)

NEXT WEEK WILL BE A MINI NEWSLETTER EDITION. THIS WILL BE PUT ON TIQBIZ AND OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE.

THE NEXT PLAYGROUP WILL BE HELD ON THURSDAY 26<sup>TH</sup> MARCH. EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO COME ALONG FOR A CHAT.

A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO FREQUENTLY CHECK TIQBIZ BECAUSE MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER.

#### <u>PERMISION FORMS DUE</u> ATHLETIC SPORTS

WEEKLY LUNCH ORDERS WILL FINISH AT THE END OF TERM 1. THE PIE WARMER WILL BE UTILISED IN TERMS 2 & 3.

OUR NEW COMPUTERS ARE NOW BEING UTILISED IN THE CLASSROOMS. IT WOULD BE APPRECIATED IF SCHOOL FEES AND THE COMPUTER LEVY COULD BE PAID ASAP.

A Brochure and Enrolment Form for Outside School Hours
Care can be collected from the office. This must be filled
in by all families before being enrolled in this program.
These 2 documents can be downloaded from our school
website - here

IF YOU ARE HAPPY TO GET THE LARGE NEWSLETTER EMAILED TO YOU EVERY FORTNIGHT PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE.

SCHOOL PHOTO ORDERS AND PAYMENTS
ARE DUE BEFORE PHOTO DAY. THIS WILL BE
HELD ON THURDAY 19<sup>TH</sup> MARCH AT 2PM.

#### Photos of the Week - Aquamoves Day



#### Photos of the Week - GRIP Leadership Conference









On the 12th of March we went to the Melbourne Exhibition Centre for a leadership conference, it was a lot of fun. The part I liked the most was when we were able to play games about leadership and had loud noises sessions. I brought a badge with the rock, paper and scissors on it. The conference goes all around Australia and visits all different places. There were 2,100 people at the conference. I learned about standing up when you need to, standing up for yourself and for others and for what is right.

I learned pay it forward which means doing something nice for someone and they do something nice for someone else. I learned to make plans to improve our school, for example to replant the veggie patch with some veggies like peas, tomatoes and lettuce. I liked the day very much and learnt lots. From Mitchell.

On Thursday the 12<sup>th</sup> of March our school captains and vice captains (Me, Mitchell, Brooke and Stephanie) went to a leadership conference in Melbourne at the Melbourne Exhibition Centre with Mr. Brodie. The first session started at 9:15am. We learnt about how we should take every opportunity we get and how important it is to stand up for yourself, others and what's right. In the second session we learnt that we have to be generous with our time, talent and treasures. In the last session we learnt how to make a leading plan in a bad situation. During the day we learnt what paper, scissors, rock stands for. Paper – Make a Plan, Scissors – Take Action and Rock – Stay Strong. It was a fun and interesting day. Jordan.

#### Photos of the Week - GRIP Leadership Conference









On Thursday the 12<sup>th</sup> of March, Mr Brodie, Jordan, Mitchell, Brooke and I all went down to Melbourne for a GRIP leadership conference. It was held at the Melbourne exhibition centre, there were over 2100 kids! There were 3 sessions throughout day. Session 1: we learnt to stand up for what is right, when there is an opportunity, for others and yourself. Session 2: we learnt to pay it forward and we learnt about generosity. Session 3: we learnt how to develop our leadership plan and create an activity for our school. By Stephanie

On Thursday the 12th of March, Stephanie, Jordan and Mitchell and I went to the GRIP Leadership conference at the Melbourne exhibition centre. We arrived there at about 8:45 AM. The first activity we did there was paper, scissors and rock. We learnt that paper meant create a plan, scissors meant take action and rock meant stay strong. We also played a different version of connect 4. We had to talk to other people and if they had opposite answers to us we had to write their name down. After that we talked about standing up for others and ourselves. At 10:45 AM we had morning tea break for 25 minutes. Session 2 started at 11:10. We talked about paying it forward and looking for opportunities to lead. At 12:30 PM we had our lunch break for 30 minutes. Session 3 started at 1:00 PM. We talked about making a leadership plan. Then we had a Q&A session with the grip leadership team. At 2:30 PM the conference ended. We took a group photo then we left. On the way home we got KFC. I got popcorn chicken and a crusher. It was a fantastic day. By Brooke.

BOUNCABLCK



#### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK – Term 1 / Week 6

All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term.

## Foundation / Grade 1 The Brilliant Bears Lynn



Savannah



Lynn Rutten and Savannah
Rumsey for the great way they
both listen and try very hard at
all their work. Well done Lynn
and Savannah!

## Grade 2/3/4 Mrs H's Marshmallow Monsters Grace



Grace Jones for the excellent way she has been trying her hardest in class, especially in her reading and spelling. Good work Grace!

## Grade 5/6 The Tally Terrors Brooke



Brooke Voss for her knowledge of measurement and for the way that she always focuses in class and respects others who are working hard.

Values Vault Winner for Week 6 was Nicholas





#### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK – Term 1 / Week 7

All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term.

## Foundation / Grade 1 The Brilliant Bears Jake



Jake Buckland for the great leadership he displays in the classroom and for the excellent example he shows so others can follow. Well done Jake!

## Grade 2/3/4 Mrs H's Marshmallow Monsters Nicholas



Nicholas Church for the excellent way he was so helpful on Cluster Day and the excellent effort he has put into his schoolwork.

## Grade 5/6 The Tally Terrors Mitchell



Mitchell Bassett for his responsible attitude at school and for being very helpful with the junior students at the Aquamoves Day.

Values Vault Winner for Week 7 was Lachlan

#### 1. Athletic Sports

The EGPSSA athletic sports will be held on Monday, 23rd March at McEwen Reserve, Shepparton (Little Athletics track beside the Sports Stadium). A back up day is planned for the Tuesday if there is inclement weather. Parents are requested to transport athletes to and from McEwen Reserve. Children will need to be dropped off no later than 9.00am and will report to Mrs Haberfield who will mark the roll. At the conclusion of the sports, parents are to collect them. This should be approximately 3.00pm. If families think they will have difficulty transporting their children to the sports please contact the school. In the event of inclement weather, the wet weather committee will meet at 8.00am, if there is going to be a postponement, this will immediately be announced on 3SR and 96.9FM and the principals of the schools will be contacted. Parents will be contacted via Tigbiz if the sports are cancelled. Students will still be required at school – IF THE SPORTS HAPPEN TO BE CALLED OFF!!

Children are asked to bring their own drink which will travel with them, or a plastic mug labelled with their name. Children may bring their own lunch or lunches and drinks can be purchased from the Canteen which is being catered for by Shepparton East Primary School. Children who are not competing in an event must bring along a note signed by a parent.

This year, we will plan to use our new school marquee again, so there should be plenty of shade available. If you can assist with transporting any school equipment please contact the school ASAP. School Uniform and School Hats are required for the day – sun cream can be provided on the day if needed, but students are encouraged to put this on before they arrive on the day.

# WE ARE DESPERATE FOR HELP ON THE DAY SO IF YOU CAN ASSIST PLEASE LET US KNOW ASAP. WE WILL BE RUNNING THE SPRINTS AND RELAYS THROUGHOUT THE DAY – WE WILL NEED RECORDERS AND TIME KEEPERS THROUGHOUT THE DAY.

#### 2. Toilet Maintenance Work

We have secured some funding to do some work to tidy up the Boys and Girls Toilets. To make best use of this funding we plan on doing some of this work at a Working Bee. The Grant money will go towards buying paint and supplies for the concrete floors, ceilings and half walls located behind the toilets themselves. The bulk of the money would be spent on installing new compact laminate partitions in both sets of toilets (the existing doors will be reused). We would however need to remove the existing partitions ourselves.

On the day of the Working Bee (Saturday 28 March beginning at 8am, first weekend of the school holidays), we plan to remove the existing partitions (the locks and doors to be retained). We hope to give the concrete floors a final clean and paint the ceilings, half walls and floors.

Prior to this Working Bee, there are a number of preparatory jobs to be done. We hope that there will be some volunteers who could come in prior to the day to do these jobs (weekend/after school/whenever it suits). These jobs include:

- \* Sand and prep (paint?) the ceilings in the Girls and Boys Toilets
- \* Sand, repair and prep (and paint?) the half walls located behind the toilets in the Girls and Boys Toilets
- \* Pressure wash/clean the concrete floors in the Girls and Boys Toilets and repair those areas along the walls and pipework that have given way

If you are able to assist in any way, please let me know. We would be extremely grateful!!

WE CURRENTLY ONLY HAVE **ONE** FAMILY WHO HAS VOLUNTEERED TO COME ALONG TO THE WORKING BEE ON SATURDAY 28<sup>TH</sup> MARCH. IF YOU CAN COME ALONG PLEASE LET KAREN AT THE OFFICE KNOW ASAP.

#### 3. Long Service Leave - Mrs H

Mrs Haberfield will be taking some well-deserved Long Service Leave at the beginning of Term 2 for 5 weeks. I am pleased to announce that Brittney Pell will be taking her class during this time. Brittney has spent some time this year teaching at our school and she will be a welcome addition to our staff during this time. Normal classroom routines will continue during this time and Ms Pell will spend some time with Mrs H over the next few weeks to ensure a smooth transition process. Mrs H will resume teaching on Monday 18th May. Ms Pell will be at school on Wednesday 25th March from 11am until the end of the day, if any parents would like to drop in and say hello and meet her.

#### **4. School Production Auditions**

All grade 5/6 students have received scripts for the School Production which is planned for <u>Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> September</u>. The production this year is titled "Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies" and there are a large number of speaking parts. All of the characters are in this edition of the newsletter and we are planning to audition <u>next week</u>. Therefore, any students wishing to try out for specific parts should read their scripts as much as possible in anticipation of auditions and the finalisation of parts before the end of term 1.

Website - http://www.musiclinedirect.com/craig-hawes/robin-and-the-sherwood-hoodies/

#### 5. Chaplain Program

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Jade Forman will be our School Chaplain (Welfare Officer) for the next 2 years. After a quick interview process, Jade was able to demonstrate a lot of experience, knowledge and expertise in relation to supporting children, staff and families and she will be a welcome addition to our school community. Jade will begin work at our school in term 2 and at this stage it looks like she will be at our school for 2 days a week on Tuesday's and Thursday's. Mrs Forman will also have a role with our School Playgroup which is currently implemented by Mrs Wallace and in the first couple of weeks next term she will spend some one on one time with students, staff and parents building a relationship and getting to know everyone. If you would like to discuss any specific issues with Mrs Forman, contact the office to make an appointment please.

#### 6. Bravehearts Program

Our whole school will be participating in a Brave Hearts Personal Safety Show on Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> March from 2.00pm until 2.45pm in the Project Room. The purpose of 'Ditto's Keep Safe Adventure Show' is to teach children protective behaviours in a non-confrontational, fun and engaging fashion. Bravehearts' Education Teams deliver the show's messages into schools, day care centres, shopping centres, sporting clubs and other facilities (relating to the care of children) to provide students, parents, teachers, carers and the general community with specialised child sexual assault awareness and education.

'Ditto's Keep Safe Adventure' Education Program aims to continue communicating essential personal safety messages and works tirelessly to reach children across Australia. Since reaching the 200,000 safer kids milestone in March 2012, the amount of children that have seen Ditto continues to grow.

The show's main contents address:

- \* Yes and No Feelings
- \* Warning Signs
- \* Scared and Yucky Feelings
- \* Private Parts and Privacy
- \* It's OK to say NO if you don't feel safe
- \* What to do if you feel unsafe or unsure

In addition to the performance and to continue communicating Ditto's personal safety messages, the team also provides an Activity Book for each student to take home and share with parents and carers. No Permission forms will be necessary for this show – please contact the office if you would prefer your children to not participate in this performance.

#### 7. Responsible Pet Program

This is scheduled for Friday 27<sup>th</sup> March at our school (last day of term). This program involves the presenter normally bringing in a pet for the day which is a dog. If any parents would prefer their children to not be involved in this program – contact the school. Times for specific classes are listed below:

Grade 5/6 - 10.20am until 11am

#### 8. School Photos

A reminder that School Photos will be taken this Thursday and all money will need to be returned in specific photo envelopes before the day. As always, we take a lot of pride in our formal photos for the year so we look forward to seeing the children dressed neatly for this day. We anticipate that the photos will take place at 2pm and we hope that photos will be delivered back to families as soon as possible. If you would like a family photo of your Tally PS students you need to fill out a Family Envelope available at the Office.

#### 9. Puberty Talks

Senior students in Grades 5/6 will participate in two Puberty Talks with a Sexual Health Nurse (Suzanne Wallis) from GV Health on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> March and Friday 27th March. Boys and Girls will be separated during these sessions and Mr Brodie and Mrs Haberfield will accompany each group. The sessions begin at 11.30 and conclude at 1pm. The boy's session will begin at 11.30am with the girls program following at 12.15pm. Suzanne Wallis can be contacted by phoning 58323100 regarding the program if needed.

If you would prefer your child to not participate in this program contact the school please. This program is a component of the curriculum in AusVELS and is relevant for our current theme on the Human Body / Anatomy.

#### 10. Curriculum Days for 2015 (Student Free)

Each year schools receive four student-free days (when student instruction does not occur) for professional development, school planning and administration, curriculum development, and student assessment and reporting. The first day of Term 1 each year is a student-free day in all government schools to allow for appropriate planning to take place for the arrival of students. School councils have the flexibility to schedule the remaining three student-free days each year to meet local school needs. These have now been finalized and are summarised below and parents are encouraged to make alternative arrangements as soon as possible.

- \* Day 1 Wednesday 28th January (CPR Update for Staff, School Planning for beginning of the year)
- \* Day 2 Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> May (Report Writing new Software Program called Grade Expert)
- \* Day 3 Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> November (PD to be confirmed options may be Curriculum Planning, Kidsmatter, E Smart)
- \* Day 4 Friday 4<sup>th</sup> December (Report Writing)

There will be a Student Led Conference Day on Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> June where all students are encouraged to come into school and discuss their goals for the school year. School Council has approved this **NOT** as a Student Free Day because children will be coming in and out of school during the day to discuss their progress at school. However, alternative arrangements will be needed.

#### 11. Attendance Awards

Students with 95% or above attendance will receive attendance awards at the first assembly back after the holidays. At Tallygaroopna PS, we like to acknowledge good attendance, but we do accept that there will be times when children may not be able to attend school for a multitude of reasons.

#### 12. Bike Education Program

Planning is currently taking place for the Bike Education Program which we hope will begin in early Term 2 for student in the middle and senior grades of the school. Mrs Montgomery will be implementing this program which will run over a few weeks. Permission forms will be handed out early next term, but all students participating will be encouraged to bring their own bikes if possible. During this program, we will be hiring a Bike Education Trailer to assist with general organisation. More details will be available early next term.

#### 13. End of Term

School finishes one hour early next Friday 27<sup>th</sup> March at 2.25pm. We will be holding a quick assembly in the afternoon and then wishing everyone a safe and happy Easter. School resumes on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> April.

#### 14. Pie Warmers

During second and third terms, students are able to bring along pies, sausage rolls, pizzas, etc to be heated in the pie heater. Food must be wrapped in foil and labelled with the child's name using a permanent marker. This will begin first day back after the holidays.

#### 15. Money at School

Just a reminder to students and parents, that the Box on the side of the bench in the office should be utilised for any money which would be handed in at the office. This box sits near the alarm and should be utilised as much as possible. We would prefer money to not be put on the office bench.

#### 16. Grade 5/6

To conclude the term a rewards day will be held for our grade on Wednesday 25th March. This will involve a movie and may include popcorn and a small portion of Iollies. Throughout the last few weeks of term 1, students in grade 5/6 have been earning money based on their adequate work habits in and out of the classroom. This includes such things as completing homework, remembering things and generally being well organised. As a result of this, students have been trying to earn the following amounts of money to enable them to participate in the Rewards Day.

Movie - \$4.00 Popcorn \$5.50 Lollies - \$7.00

Therefore, we will be watching a movie titled **Remember the Titans**, starring Denzel Washington. Remember the Titans is a 2000 American sports drama film. The film is based on the true story of African American coach Herman Boone portrayed by Denzel Washington, and follows Coach Boone as he tries to introduce a racially diverse team at the T. C. Williams High School in the Northern Virginia city of Alexandria in 1971. Remember the Titans explores civil topics, such as racism, discrimination and athletics. This film has lots of themes which are relevant to Grade 5/6 students as they are about to begin a new path in their lives at Secondary School in the next few years.

THERE IS NO NEED TO RETURN THIS NOTE. PLEASE JUST CONTACT THE SCHOOL IF YOU DON'T WISH YOUR CHILD TO VIEW THIS PG MOVIE AND PARTICIPATE IN THE REWARDS DAY.

Our last weekly Spelling Test for the term will be this Friday and Our Big Spelling Test covering all words so far this Term will be held **next Wednesday** as well at 9am.

#### 17. Colder Months - Tissues

Obviously, with anticipated colder weather students should be wearing appropriate clothes during this term. If families, could bring in a box of tissues each this would assist the school

#### 18. Icy Poles

We have decided to continue to make Icy Poles available to students each Friday. The cost of icy poles will continue to be 50 cents each and money for this will go towards fundraising generated by the Junior School Council.

#### 19. Jump Rope for Heart - skipping

Last week, all students will have received a Jump Rope for Heart sponsorship form. All students will participate in this program at school because of the enormous benefits that relate to confidence, coordination and general fitness. Gaining sponsorship with this program is not compulsory. This is up to individual families, although some terrific awards / prizes are on offer for different levels of fundraising. Our Jump Off day is not scheduled until Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May. All sponsorship forms will need to handed in by this day and we hope prizes will be available before the mid-year break. Students seeking sponsorship for this program are encouraged to do so with a family friend – the school holidays are a perfect time to do this.

#### 20. Parents Club AGM

Congratulations to the following people who were elected as office bearers for the 2015 school year: Bev Montgomery (President), Philippa Collins (Vice President), Jill McFarlane (Secretary). We look forward to our Parents Club again making a valuable contribution to our school this year.

#### 21. Religious Education

The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development (DEECD) has confirmed an understanding that in government schools Special Religious Instruction (SRI) is provided by legislation under the *Education and Training Reform Act 2006*. Where SRI programs are made available to a school via an accredited group such as ACCESS ministries, parents are then free to choose for their child to be enrolled. It is required of the school Principal to make space available in the school schedule, in school hours, in the normal school term as per the legislation and the DEECD's School SRI Policy updated 7th February, 2014.

As a result, could all families please return this form regarding Special Religious Instruction that was attached to the newsletter 2 weeks ago. Parents have already indicated their child's participation on Green Student Information Forms, but this new form must be returned ASAP.

Religious Education at Tallygaroopna PS: ACCESS Ministries' agreed Christian syllabus Religion in Life®

#### 22. School Council

The AGM for School Council will be held on Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> March beginning at 7.30pm. The Finance Committee will meet prior to this at 6.45pm.

#### 23. School Hats

Please remember to pack school hats when your children return to school next term. As a Sun-Smart School we wear hats until the end of April.

#### 24. Outside School Hours Care

OSH Care (Outside School Hours Care) continues this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in the Multi-Purpose Room. Each session begins at 3.25pm and concludes at 6pm. Specific information is available at the website below and prices are summarised below as well:

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care

Permanent Enrolment \$18 Casual Enrolment \$20 If collected before 4.30pm \$11

ENROLMENT FORMS MUST BE RETURNED FOR EACH STUDENT BEFORE THEY CAN PARTICIPATE IN THIS PROGRAM AFTER SCHOOL HOURS – WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.

#### **School Photos**

If families with more than one child attending the school would like a family photo of their school-aged children together, could you please pick up a Family envelope at the office. Special photo envelopes are available for Grade6/School Captain photos also.

#### **Easter Raffle**

Parent's Club will be running our **Easter Raffle** again this year, and donating all profits to the Royal Children's Hospital Good Friday Appeal. This is a worthwhile cause and some fun for our school students as well. Once again we're asking all our school families to purchase or sell some raffle tickets and also please donate some Easter Eggs/Rabbits etc, suitable to go in raffle prizes. We try to make up lots of prizes so everyone's in with a good chance to win something. If prize donations and tickets could be in **by Wednesday 25**<sup>th</sup> **March please**, that'd give us a chance to get prizes sorted and wrapped before the raffle is drawn on the last day of school this term.

Raffle books containing \$5 worth of tickets, will be sent home to each family with today's newsletter. If you'd like another book of tickets, they'll be available at the office.

Many thanks, Parent's Club



### When your child misses school, they miss out.

Support your child's success. Make sure they attend school all day, every day.







It's that time of year again, time to register for our 2015 Winter basketball competition. The Winter season begins the week of 20<sup>th</sup> April and concludes with finals in August 2015.

#### Registrations close Friday 27<sup>th</sup> March, 2015.

Below is the link to follow for online registration and payment via credit card or visa debit card. \$55 per player.

https://reg.sportingpulse.com/v6/regoform.cgi?formID=47681

ALL player must renew their insurance prior to the winter season commencing (new players also)

https://req.sportingpulse.com/v6/regoform.cgi?formID=44971

For Further enquiries please contact

Julie Zito (Girls Coordinator) 0428 549088 or

Melinda Brodie (Boys Coordinator) 0430 083148.

Regards,

Tigers Basketball Club

#### Fairleys Supa IGA Community Rewards Program

Our school has registered for the Fairleys Supa IGA Community Rewards program. Families can register in-store. Funds generated by customer point donations are converted to cash and handed over at the end of the financial year.





#### EGPSSA Athletics Sports Day Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> March 2015



#### Food and Drinks Menu

Sausage in bread (onion optional)	\$2.50
Plain Hamburger	\$3.50
Hamburger with Onion and Coleslaw	\$4.00
Sausage Roll	\$2.50
Pie	\$4.00
Pizza Pocket	\$4.00
Warm Jam Donut	\$2.00
Chocolate Hedgehog Slice	\$2.50
Soft Drink (Coke, Coke Zero, Sprite, Fanta, Lift)	\$2.50
Water	\$2.00
Orange Juice	\$2.00
Apple Juice	\$2.00

#### ZOOPER DOOPER Icy Poles

ONLY\$1

#### Lunch Pack #1

1Pie

1 Slice of Hedgehog

Choice of

Water or Juice

\$8.00

(no variations)

#### Lunch Pack #2

1 Sausage Roll

1 Slice of Hedgehog

Choice of

Water or Juice

\$6.50

(no variations)

### TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL PRIDES ITSELF ON BEING A COMMUNITY SCHOOL

#### NORTHERNERS FOOTBALL TEAM

The first training & registration night for Northerners Football team will be held at Tallygaroopna recreation reserve on Wednesday 15th of April at 4.30pm.

Times

All new & existing players are most welcome. Usually the season starts the first Saturday in May and there are no matches in school holidays.

Please ring either Jason Bell (0428 301 901) or Lisa Newbound (0417 128 378) to register your interest for the upcoming season, or for any information regarding primary school football.

#### PROGRAM OF EVENTS

Times								
9:15	INSTRU	CTIONS	CTIONS TO OFFICIALS & ASSEMBLY OF C					
	L/J 5-13	T/J 7-13	HUR 5-13	H/J 5-13	200m 5-13	S/P Vor 5/6	SPRINT 5-13	
9:30 10:05	5/6	12/13	11	10	9	8	7	
10:05 10:40	7	REST	12/13	11	10	9	8	
10:40 11:15	8	7	5/6	12/13	11	10	9	
11:15 11:50	9	8	7	5/6	12/13	11	10	
12:00 -	12:30		LUNCH	BREAK				
800m will be run during lunch break. 10yrs boys/girls, 11yrs boys/girls & 12/13yrs boys/girls								
12:30 1:05	10	9	8	7	5/6	12/13	11	
1:05 1:40	11	10	9	8	7	5/6	12/13	
1:40 2:15	12/13	11	10	9	8	7	5/6	
2:30	Parloof l	S 10, 11, 1 Relays IN BALL	12/13yrs 4	x 100m				

### School Production Speaking Roles by Number of Lines

NB. In the following list, the number shows how many spoken lines each role has. An asterisk (\*) before the character's name indicates that this character ALSO has solo or featured sung lines.

Character Name	Number of Lines	Character Name	Number of Lines
*Robin Hood	97	Bodkin of Budbury	4
Sheriff of Nottingham	97	Inkhorn of Idle	4
King John	86	Napsack of Normanton	4
*Maid Marion	85	Skunk Lopper	4
Nursie Gerty Gusset	70	Norton the Norman	3
Billy Wigglestick	55	Newt the Norman	3
Grabbit	52	Kettlehat of Kirklington	3
Bolt	44	Jugmuffin of Jacksdale	3
Will Scarlet	44	Pokewhistle of Pleasley	3
Big John/Little John	35	Scragbucket of Southwell	3
Gavin Gutwrencher	29	Manglebutt of Mansfield	3
Dancing Dave	24	Skunk Lumpy	3
Alan A-Dale	20	Skunk Logger	3
Genghis	19	Skunk Stumpy	3
Friar Tuck	19	Skunk Sprout	3
Much Muscles	15	Skunk Cropper	3
King Richard	12	Beautiful Betsy	2
Gladys of Gisbourne	5	Bubbly Bertha	2
Nigel the Norman	4	Beaudacious Babs	2
Norbert the Norman	4	Skunk Pulpy	2
Nesbit the Norman	4	Skunk Prune	1
Guy of Gisbourne	4		

### TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 1/2 FOR 2015

					M	on	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	
Music Newsletter	Kinder Day Parent Club AGM	OSH Kinder Day Book Covering Day – M. Tea	OSH Kinder Day Lunch Orders	6 <mark>OSH</mark> Art		6		OL HO	LIDAYS	9	10
Labour Day Holiday	9 10 Kinder Day Mini Newsletter	OSH 11	OSH Kinder Day Lunch Orders Library Playgroup Starts Leadership Conf.	OSH Aquamoves Day - Cluster	Music Newslette	13 er	Kinder Day	OSH Kinder Day	15 1 OSH Kinder Day Welfare Officer	6 OSH Art Family Portrait:	17 ts –
Music Newsletter	5 17 Kinder Day	OSH Kinder Day	Speech Therapy  19 OSH Kinder Day Lunch Orders School Photos – 2pm	OSH Art Puberty Talk 5/6	Mini New	20 vsletter		OSH	OSH Kinder Day Library Playgroup Welfare Officer	OSH  Anzac Day Ceremony – 25 10.30am	24 5 <sup>th</sup>
Mini Newsletter Athletic Sports	Kinder Day Athletic Sports	OSH Bravehearts F-6 School Council	OSH Kinder Day Lunch Orders Library Playgroup Munch N Crunch	27 OSH Puberty Talk 5/6 Easter Egg Raffle Responsible Pet Program W. Bee – 28th	Music Newslette	27 er	Kinder Day	OSH Kinder Day	OSH Kinder Day Welfare Officer	OSH Art	1

MARCH

APRIL / MAY